
 
 
 

 

PO Box 342 · 115 W Robert Bush Drive #6, South Bend, WA 98586 

pacificcountytac@gmail.com · @pacificcountytac · www.pacificcountytac.com 

Pacific County TAC 

Keeping Youth Healthy, Safe and Valued 

Substance Use Prevention Committee Meeting Agenda 
Thursday, April 15 2021 – 11:30 am-12:30 pm 

Zoom Meeting: https://zoom.us/j/5459168290 
Dial by your location: (253)-215-8782 / Meeting ID: 545 916 8290 

 
Attendees: Kayla MacIntosh, Leslie McNutt, Jesse Eastham, Jackie Smith, Carole Chase, Allison Graves, 

and Bethany Barnard 
 

Welcome: 

1. RX Drop Kiosks  

a. LBPD (Rosanne) 

b. Shoalwater (Leslie) - still waiting on approval from the Tribe to have it here and where 

to put it. Current one does not comply because it is outside, which MediProject requires 

it be inside. Chief is waiting to hear back about getting it put in the medical center.  

Additional Kiosks - Ilwaco Fire Station  

2. Safe Storage Campaign 

a. Social Media Campaign -  TAC, R2R and WellSpring are working on a 4-week social 

media campaign for opioid prevention.  

b. Additional campaign ideas for the future:  

i. Marijuana prevention campaign - parent education, DUI, media toolkits 

through YMPEP.  New projects happening in July - one of which is a harm 

reduction and prevention presentation.  

ii. Nicotine overdoses on the rise for youth. Incorporate vape product in the above 

campaigns. Note: we don’t know what youth are vaping. Youth overdosing from 

the liquid used in vape products absorbing in their skin, etc. Note: we do not 

know what is in the liquid used for the vape products (heroin, Red Bull, nicotine, 

etc). Get information out about packaging and keeping these products away 

from youth. Nicotine would be on the outside of the packages, not only on the 

inside of the containers. Ensure people understand these things when they fill up 

the containers - lock up your products.  

iii. Timeline: after July 2021. Table until the June 2021 SUP meeting.  

iv. Good information for first time parents. No shame!  

v. CPWI Survey shows decrease in perception of harm driving under the influence 

of alcohol and marijuana 

c. Foster parents / families  

i. WA State  

ii. SPIPA (Tribal) South Puget Intertribal Planning Agency - TANF will support 

children staying in the home. They do get families doing kinship care and 
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temporary placement. WA state law has changed - they are doing away with 

third party (kinship) care. Unsure how this will work with foster care and tribal 

TANF.  TANF will move to a 477 plan - assisting with WIOA. Bethany has been 

working with SPIPA. Josh Jewell for WA state - 12 foster families. He will be 

reaching out to them to inquire about how many need locking bags - max # bags 

will be 12.  

d. Targeted Groups - using 50 / 70 bags split between two WBH locations and WISE team 

to ensure they have access to them to ensure anyone receiving medication will have a 

lock bag.  

e. CPAA & YMPEP purchased bags can be distributed any end of the County. CPAA bags will 

be available at the Opioid Summit sites.  

f. Pharmacies - Denise already has been working with South Bend Pharmacy. Peninsula 

Pharmacies are doing a lot of COVID response work and may not want to add another 

thing to their plate. Having them fill out the forms may be too much to handle at this 

time. However, giving them the QR code and encouraging them to get one if they have 

youth in the home.  

g. Information (QR code) and working with the dispensaries.  

i. Follow up with Denise re: QR code for dispensaries and Shoalwater.  

 

TO DO: get Kayla link for medication lock bags.  

 

 

3. RX Takeback Event  

a. April 24th 10am - 2pm  

4. Supplies - Bethany has sandwich boards for South Bend’s event.  

5. Law enforcement is secured 

a. Social Media Campaign  

b. Flyers and ¼ sheets have been distributed on the north end.  

6. Compliance Checks & Bottle Tagging 

a. No updates for compliance checks at this time. Waiting on additional funding to conduct 

additional checks. Currently just South Bend, Raymond and Menlo.  

7. Opioid Summit - Bethany / Jackie  

a. Jackie has been securing national presenters. Thank you Jackie and Rosanne! A few 

satellite locations are secured, with required materials collected. The Zoom platform is 

secured, and a website domain has been secured. Pacificcountyopioidsummit.com. 

Postage is currently in the works for mailing out packets to participants.  

8. Communities Talk Activity  

a. Previous meetings it was discussed to utilize these funds to purchase bottle tags.  
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9. Prevention Consultants - Slick Tracy! Today was the last day at Valley. Two 6th grade classes for 

a total of 24 students. All but two students completed all their booklets and projects. Jesse sat 

and helped the other two finish theirs. Everyone participated and got doughnuts. Jess helped 

out with Class Action, about 4-5 days of it. It was entirely in person except for four students.  

10. Other Business 

11. Next Meeting - May 20th - 11:30am.  


